Commission on Aging
Meeting
Senior Center
March 6, 2023

Meeting began at 9:37 am
Present: Bruce Lorentzen; Richard Wolf; Alison McElhone; Don Gumaer; Fran Goldstein (by speaker phone); Rose Cruz, senior center director; and Roy Marsh, Dial a Ride
Approval of minutes for: February 6, 2023: unanimous consensus
Dial a Ride update: new car is working out well; usually 1-5 clients per weekday; very few refusals due to being completely booked; clients reschedule their appointments when that happens.
COA believes backup driver is needed when Roy is booked; Bruce will send a memo to Selectmen to advocate for back up. 
Discussion followed.
Senior Center 23-24 budget: Has been submitted. Rose shared that there is $24,000 in ARPA funds that the senior center is eligible to apply for.  The money could be used for a new gym floor and a laptop with a camera for seniors to use “in house.”
Programs’ cost is rising to $5 per class from $4.
Rose is re-organizing office; she plans to explore the use of credit card payments and venmo.
Fran complimented Rose on the look of the recent newsletter.
Job description for part time opening is completed; Rose asked that it be posted. Richard suggested the Center look for volunteers, also. Rose agreed. Discussion followed. 
COA resignation: Don Gumaer resigned as of this meeting. Everyone thanked him for his many years of service.  
Friends of the Senior Center: Diana Heisinger resigned as President of the Friends….
Adjourned: 10:42 am.
Respectfully submitted,
Terry Castellano
